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President Douglas said that we were just notified today that we received the $1 

million grant. Trustee Torres asked if there is an additional focus on getting 

women into STEM. President Douglas said the hope is to attract more women and 

underrepresented groups to STEM. 

 

VI. Financial Update 

 

Vice President Steve Kenyon gave his financial update to the Board. The following are 

some of the highlights of his report. 

 

¶ Fiscal Year 2023 revenue exceed the budget by 3%. 

¶ Up $200,000 in excess of unrealized gains. 

¶ We have given $2.2 million in CARES Funds to students and next week are 

giving a similar award to Adult Education Students. 

¶ We are spending a lot of time on the FY24 budget and will use 10% for a 

revenue projection. We are better aligning the budget with the Strategic Plan 

and hope to cut overall spending by 10%. 

¶ PLT is working on a new budget process focusing on efficiencies and 

spending, and will do a $4 million budget reduction in FY24. 

 

VII. Report of the Facilities Committee 

 

Since Facilities Committee Chair Steve Torres was not in attendance at the November 7 

Facilities Committee Meeting, Chair Medeiros asked Trustee Jeff Karam to give the 

Report of the Facilities Committee to the Board. Trustee Karam said that the Committee 

met at the Attleboro Campus on November 7 and discussed the following. 

 

Taunton Campus: 

The Committee first reviewed our situation at the Bristol Taunton Center. It is a 

100,000SF building of which we are currently occupy about one-third. We also use the 

gymnasium for basketball and volleyball programs. As a reminder to the Board and the 

newer Trustees, the college leases space at the former Coyle and Cassidy high school 

which is owned by the Diocese of Fall River. The college has a lease from July 1, 2021, 

through June 30, 2026. The lease is for $4 per SF and includes custodial, utilities and 

taxes. Bristol is the only lessee but does sublet a portion to the Mass Police Training 

Commission. We receive $500 per week and lease for $500 per month for the additional 

space which is in the former library. 

 

The Diocese has offered to sell the building to the college. The college went back to the 

Diocese and asked to buy the building in a partnership with the Taunton Public Schools. 

This was not well received by the Diocese and we are currently trying to keep the 

conversations moving while the Diocese has an appraisal done. The college does not 

want to purchase the building. It is much larger than the college would ever need. It also 

requires some major capital projects to bring up to current code. These include a roof, 

elevator and windows that have an estimate of $2 million to complete. A possible 

alternative is for Taunton Public Schools to purchase and the college sublease from them. 



6 

 

 

New Bedford Campus 

All the flood damage that occurred in New Bedford has been repaired and the campus is 

fully operational. We received an offer on our Acushnet Street lots in New Bedford from 

a local restaurant. Bristol’s Foundation owns two vacant lots behind 800 Purchase Street. 

Those lots were purchased about three years ago for about $500,000. The offer was for 

$650,000. Based on our discussion, we have asked management to discuss a potential 

lease of the land and allow the lessee to develop parking on site. 

 

Attleboro Campus: 

Building 1, which abuts our campus, has been sold to a storage company and renovations 

are underway. There are no concerns for Bristol in regard to access to the college. 

 

National Offshore Wind Institute: 

Construction is going along much better after a slow start, and we expect both sections of 

the building (classroom and training) to be completed in June 2023. We feel the worst is 

behind us relative to construction. Committee members discussed a site visit and we are 

hoping to hold a Joint Board Meeting at the NOWI in May. While we may not have 

occupancy by then, we will try to have a meeting there if renovations are far enough 

along. 

 

Capital Projects 

The college has $3.3 million in HEERF funds to spend by June 30, 2023. We have 

scheduled window, doors and HVAC updates with the funds. The college has already 

spent $14.5 million in HEERF funds to date. This has allowed us to make great progress 

on deferred maintenance projects. 

We have $6.8 million in state deferred maintenance funds coming available for the FY24 

to FY28 period. The focus of those funds will be on the results of a recent state funded 

college facility assessment. That report identified a total of $54 million. Management 

shared the report with the Facilities Committee last month. 

Trustee Karam concluded the report. 

 

VIII. Report of the Student Trustee 

 

Student Trustee Samuel Horton gave the following report to the Board.  

 

¶ Final exams have begun for students.  

¶ Eight students attended the recent Student Advisory Council (SAC) meeting. 

¶ The Student Senate is dealing with student issues regarding transportation 

between the college campuses; there are no shuttles, so students must rely upon 

public or private transportation.
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